The Technical Committee met at the offices of UK Athletics in Solihull on Saturday 15 November 2004.  
Members Present:  Adam Walker (until 2pm), Andrew Clatworthy, Alan Bell, Chris Cohn, Keith Davies, Karen Drew, David Littlewood, Graham Heeley, Malcolm Rogers, Maggie Still, Liz Patrick and Roger Simons.
Items that were discussed are as follows including a brief outline.
Transfer Data forms
The new data forms for transferring officials over to the new system were mailed out at the end of November.  If you have not received a data form or newsletter please contact Liz Patrick.
Meeting Managers report forms
Andrew Clatworthy to design a new report form to be introduced in 2005.

Appointments for Meeting Managers
This will take place at the Peer Group meeting to be held on 27 November 2004.
Officials Performance Monitoring
A core group of independent officials to be identified for observing the performance of technical officials at televised and non-televised events.
Off Track
Graham Heeley reported that he would like to ensure that Off Track officials received the same treatment as Track and Field Officials; this included the receipt of any official’s uniforms for televised events and funding for firearms.  Adam Walker confirmed that UK Athletics would like to help but a requested to submit the Off Track requirements to Adam Walker before any decision could be made.
Course Measures Bulletin Board
There is now a website dedicated to course measurers, this has been created by experienced course measurer, Peter Riegel.  Please see www.coursemeasurers.com for further information.
Policy and Procedures for Officials at Televised meetings
This has been reviewed and it was agreed that the Policy and procedures would say in place with some minor wording amended.
Peer Group
Andrew Clatworthy to contact the territories reiterating UKA requirements for sitting as member on the Peer Group for each discipline.  It was thought that it would be helpful if Andrew Clatworthy to compiled a job description for each Peer Group member.  Keith Davies to compile job descriptions for Chief’s and Referees.
Officials Uniform – update (starters uniform)
The TC group agreed that the preferred colour was navy blue trousers and navy blue fleece with a white polo-shirt. A red fleece/jacket has been requested by the starting fraternity.  Further information to be supplied at a later date.  This information will be relayed to all officials in mail outs prior to the event and posted on the website and will come into effect at the beginning of the outdoor season.
Education – Levels 1, 2, 3 and Funding/Recruitment
As part of the development of the new officials education and training programme, it has been proposed that to meet costs of running courses a charge of £10 is levied against each place at a workshop. This will then cover the training and payment of tutors, resources, venue costs and the issuing of passes and licences to new Level 1 Officials.
We are currently looking with our athletics partners at ways in which costs may be met through funding already available to the sport.
The further development of the Officials Education programme is in its early stages. However, and feedback or ideas should be directed to Liz Patrick
AAA’s Indoor/Outdoor Championships – Policy 
It has been confirmed that the Championships will be under IAAF rules.  All lane draws to be signed off by Referee’s.  The Indoor Championships will be an open competition with the Outdoor Championships open to foreign athletes.

Paralympic World Cup 

This event takes place on 14-15 May 2005.  There will be one day of athletics on 15 May 2005, which will be televised.  The details of the event will be added to summer mailout.  FastTrack will be managing the event.  Training will be provided for all Officials volunteering to officiate.  
Results from Major UKA Events
There was a reminder that all results from major UKA events and Televised events should be sent to the UKA office. David Littlewood has copies on CD rom.  Keith Davies will ensure that all field cards and results are collected at the end of each athletics meeting, where possible.  A message to be sent to all Meeting Managers at the briefing meeting to collect all results/photofinish records should be sent to UKA office and then forwarded on to David Littlewood.
Technical Officials Conference 2005
GH and BS recommended that the 9 April 2005 would be the best weekend for the Off Track group to hold the Technical Officials Conference.  It was decided that the Technical Officials Conference should be held around the Congress.
European Championships 2007
The Technical Committee group was asked to think about preparing officials for this major event.   UKA are working with Birmingham City Council and will be working closely with the Technical Officials team.
